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Title 3—The President Proc. 9406 

Proclamation 9406 of March 14, 2016 

To Take Certain Actions Under the African Growth and 
Opportunity Act 

By the President of the United States of America 
A Proclamation 

1. In Proclamation 7350 of October 2, 2000, the President designated the 
Republic of South Africa (South Africa) as a beneficiary sub-Saharan Afri-
can country for purposes of section 506A(a)(1) of the Trade Act of 1974 
(the ‘‘1974 Act’’) (19 U.S.C. 2466a(a)(1)), as added by section 111(a) of the 
African Growth and Opportunity Act (title I of Public Law 106–200) 
(AGOA). 

2. Sections 506A(d)(4)(C) (19 U.S.C. 2466a(d)(4)(C)) and 506A(c)(1) (19 
U.S.C. 2466a(c)(1)) of the 1974 Act authorize the President to suspend the 
application of duty-free treatment provided for any article described in sec-
tion 506A(b)(1) of the 1974 Act (19 U.S.C. 2466a(b)(1)) or 19 U.S.C. 3721 
with respect to a beneficiary sub-Saharan African country if he determines 
that the beneficiary country is not meeting the requirements described in 
section 506A(a)(1) of the 1974 Act and that suspending such duty-free 
treatment would be more effective in promoting compliance by the country 
with those requirements than terminating the designation of the country as 
a beneficiary sub-Saharan African country for purposes of section 506A of 
the 1974 Act. 

3. In Proclamation 9388 of January 11, 2016, pursuant to section 506A(c)(1) 
of the 1974 Act, I determined that South Africa was not meeting the re-
quirements described in section 506A(a)(1) of the 1974 Act and that sus-
pending the application of duty-free treatment to certain goods would be 
more effective in promoting compliance by South Africa with such require-
ments than terminating the designation of South Africa as a beneficiary 
sub-Saharan African country. Thus, pursuant to section 506A(c)(1) of the 
1974 Act, I suspended the application of duty-free treatment for all AGOA- 
eligible goods in the agricultural sector from South Africa for purposes of 
section 506A of the 1974 Act, effective on March 15, 2016. 

4. Pursuant to section 506A of the 1974 Act, based on actions that the Gov-
ernment of South Africa has taken to come into compliance with the re-
quirements described in section 506A(a)(1) of the 1974 Act, I have deter-
mined that suspending the application of duty-free treatment to certain 
goods is no longer necessary to promote compliance by South Africa with 
such requirements. 

NOW, THEREFORE, I, BARACK OBAMA, President of the United States of 
America, by virtue of the authority vested in me by the Constitution and 
the laws of the United States of America, including but not limited to sec-
tions 506A(d)(4)(C) and 506A(c)(1) of the 1974 Act, do proclaim that: 

(1) Proclamation 9388 of January 11, 2016, is hereby revoked. 

(2) Any provisions of previous proclamations and Executive Orders that are 
inconsistent with the actions taken in this proclamation are superseded to 
the extent of such inconsistency. 
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IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand this fourteenth day 
of March, in the year of our Lord two thousand sixteen, and of the Inde-
pendence of the United States of America the two hundred and fortieth. 

BARACK OBAMA 

Proclamation 9407 of March 18, 2016 

National Poison Prevention Week, 2016 

By the President of the United States of America 
A Proclamation 
As the leading cause of accidental injury death in the United States, 
poisonings can harm people of all ages and from all walks of life. More 
than 90 percent of poisonings occur inside the home, and most are treat-
able and preventable. During National Poison Prevention Week, we work 
to ensure the safety of our homes and communities by learning of the dan-
gers of poison and striving to prevent poisonings. 

The most common sources of poisoning in young children are items typi-
cally found at home, including cleaning, cosmetic, and personal care prod-
ucts, as well as over-the-counter and prescription medications. Although 
children are more likely to be poisoned, adults—who are most commonly 
poisoned by cleaning products, or by the improper use of sedatives, 
antidepressants, pain relievers, or prescription drugs—are far more likely to 
die from poison exposure. 

With diligence and caution, these tragedies can be avoided. Make sure 
household products are kept in their original bottles and away from chil-
dren, and never mix such products together. Some poisonous materials and 
vapors are harder to identify, including carbon monoxide—a colorless and 
odorless, yet very dangerous, gas. Everyone should have carbon monoxide 
detectors in their home, use them properly, and get them tested regularly. 
Medications should always be kept out of the reach of children, and wheth-
er prescription or over-the-counter, all drugs should be taken safely and in 
accordance with guidance on the label or as prescribed and instructed by 
healthcare professionals. To learn more about keeping you and your family 
safe from poison, visit www.PoisonHelp.HRSA.gov, and for more informa-
tion on how to safely dispose of drugs, including by participating in the 
National Prescription Drug Take-Back Day on April 30, visit 
www.DEAdiversion.USDOJ.gov. 

We can all play a role in preventing poisoning tragedies from occurring. 
Every individual can take steps on their own to make their homes safer and 
to learn of appropriate actions to take in the event of a poisoning incident. 
If you believe someone has been poisoned, immediately call the Poison 
Help line at 1–800–222–1222. By coming together to secure potentially- 
toxic materials in our homes and communities and by educating our 
friends and family on methods of prevention, we can help ensure no per-
son is deprived of a full and healthy life due to poisoning. 

To encourage Americans to learn more about the dangers of accidental 
poisonings and to take appropriate preventative measures, the Congress, by 
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